## BILL RICHARDSON

**GOVERNOR** 

## State of New Mexico ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMEN

Hazardous Waste Bureau
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303
Telephone (505) 428-2500
Fax (505) 428-2567

www.nmenv.state.nm.us

RON CURRY SECRETARY

## CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

June 30, 2006

Mr. Keith Pomonis Lead EH & S Manager Safety Kleen Corporation 125 South 56<sup>th</sup> Street, #15 Mesa, Arizona 85206

RE: ANNUAL HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT BUSINESS FEE AND ANNUAL UNIT AUDIT

Dear Mr. Pomonis:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) recently sent to you the draft Annual Unit Audit for Calendar Year 2005 for your facility. In light of the recent approval of the proposed Hazardous Waste Fee Regulations, 20.4.2 NMAC, by the Environmental Improvement Board on June 7, 2006, the NMED will not invoice your facility for the Annual Hazardous Waste Management Business Fee (AHWMBF) under the current rules. Rather, NMED will invoice for the new Annual Fee under the newly adopted rules on October 1.

Should you have questions concerning this letter please contact me at (505) 428-2512 or John Kieling at (505) 428-2535.

Sincerely,

James P. Bearzi

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

Annual Fee June 30, 2006 Page 2 of 3

JPB:jek

cc:

J. Kieling, NMED HWB
B. Pippin, NMED HWB
File: Reading and AUA 2005